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Greetings Tall Friends,

I hope everyone made it through the holidays unscathed. This year is expected to be promising for TCI if my
hopes for it come to fruition.

I continuously encourage each of you to invite new people to your clubs or consider becoming a Member-at-
Large (MAL). Our organization thrives because YOU are willing to step outside your comfort zones and
welcome new faces.

As we step into the new year, TCI will also begin preparations for the 2025 convention. This is the perfect
opportunity for each club to reflect and determine if this will be the year to boost membership. PLEASE, take
action and consult your club officers on how you can assist. Then, make it happen!

Be sure to read up on the TCI Convention this year in Grand Rapids and get excited! The committee is
diligently working to ensure it’s a memorable event. You can find all the details for the 2025 TCI Convention in
this edition of Talkin’ Tall or visit our website at www.tall.org/events. Join the conversation about the
convention on Facebook at the 2025 TCI Convention page.

Club officers and MALs:
Now is the time to submit your dues and send in your club rosters. Club rosters should reflect your
membership as of January 1. Please ensure payment is made by March 1 to avoid any late fees.

One final note – if you have a contestant for Miss TI for the upcoming year, please reach out to Sheryl Lutz
(TCIMissTICoordinator@tall.org) as soon as possible. We need to confirm if a pageant will take place by March
1.

Next month, I will initiate discussions regarding this year’s delegate meeting in Grand Rapids, MI. Feel free to
reach out if you have any questions, comments, or topics that need addressing at the TCI level.

Warmest Regards,
Bob Huggett
TCI President 2022-2026
TCIPresident@tall.org

http://www.tall.org/


MEET THE TCI EXECUTIVE BOARD AND ELECTED OFFICERS
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Kristen Carlson Gallagher, Executive VP / Publicity
TCIExecutiveVP@tall.org
Boston Beanstalks Tall Club

Mary Elemen, VP / Membership
TCIMembership@tall.org
Central Arizona Tall Society

John Waltman, Communications Officer
TCICommunications@tall.org
Baltimore Tall Club

Barry Umbs, Finance Officer, TCI Archives, Bylaw Admin
TCIFinanceOfficer@tall.org
Tall Club of Milwaukee

Sheryl Lutz, Miss TI Coordinator
TCIMissTICoordinator@tall.org
Portland Skyliners

Kelli Lewis, Secretary
TCISecretary@tall.org
Member at Large

Oliver Gruter, Treasurer
TCITreasurer@tall.orgLas
Vegas Tall Club

David Spencer, Webmaster
webmaster@tall.org
Sacramento Tall Club 

Sue Simms, Alt. Treasurer
TCIAltTreas@tall.org
High Cincinnatians

Shirleen Murphy, Alt Exec Officer 
TCIAEO@tall.org
Orange County Tall Club

Bob Huggett, President
TCIPresident@tall.org
NY Central Tall Society (TCI Prospect Club))



Dear Esteemed TCI Members,

I cannot emphasize enough how crucial effective communication about events and
gatherings is for the future of TCI. Clubs that have relied on Talkin Tall as a key resource
for disseminating their updates have consistently enjoyed impressive attendance.

Talkin Tall is available for every club within our wonderful community to leverage for
their event success. Whether it’s officially sponsored weekend activities, informal
gatherings, or spontaneous meet-ups, we can help spread the word to all clubs and the
majority of our members.

This dedicated team has put in tremendous effort to create the most effective
communication platform for all TCI-related information. I encourage you to enhance
your club’s visibility by taking advantage of this fantastic resource at your disposal.

Until next month...
John Waltman
TCI Communications Officer
TCICommunications@tall.org 

COMMUNICATION OFFICER MESSAGE
Questions, Comments, Concerns, Input or Ideas????? 

 Please email:  TCICommunications@tall.org  
The email address used to SEND “Talkin’ Tall” is not monitored for incoming emails and is

only used to send the newsletter out.  
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2025 EVENTS
Europatreffen: May 2025

European Meeting in Duisburg/Germany from 
25th of May to 1st of June 2025

As part of the European Meeting 2025, we invite you to "experience" Duisburg and the Ruhr area on
foot, by bike, by bus and, of course, the largest inland port in the world from a ship. Get an insight with

us into past times, into the lifestyle of the upper bourgeoisie and into structural change. Enjoy the
many green sides of the "Pott".

Former slag heaps have become artificial
mountains, which today offer a view not
only of the Rhine, but also of the entire
Ruhr area with interesting works of art.

Despite the big city flair, a week together
with short distances, many joint leisure

activities with a wide variety of gastronomy
and hotels within walking distance in the

centre await you.
The daily get-together in the evening will

not be neglected either.
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June 30, 2025 - July 6, 2025
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EVENTS AROUND THE COUNTRY
BOSTON BEANSTALKS TALL CLUB (BBTC)

When:  First Friday of every month 6 pm to 8 pm
Where:  Boston Newton Marriott ‘s Riverbend Lounge.  

Join fellow Talls to kick off your weekend!  This the perfect place to meet new friends and
reconnect with old friends.   

Details can be found on the BBTC Facebook Page under events.  
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TALL CLUB OF LONG ISLAND

This is a reminder that our first luncheon for 2025 is on January 25th aka 1-25-25. I
always say, it is never too early to RSVP to an event. If you think you will be joining

us, Contact Brian.
 

SAT JAN 25 LUNCH @ MANGOES-BETHPAGE 1:00 PM 
Per tradition, TCLI has its first lunch of the new year at Mangoes Mexican Grill &

Bar, 401 Central Avenue, Bethpage (tel 516-935-0882). 
Great food, drinks, and service. We always have a great time here. Call/text 516-

474-6405 to RSVP with Brian. This is an open event.
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CENTRAL ARIZONA TALL SOCIETY (CATS)

2025 Phoenix Marfan Foundation Walk for Victory
Sunday, March 2. 12:00 noon - 3:00 pm

Location: Chaparral Park
5401 N Hayden Rd. Scottsdale, AZ 85250

Event Details: 
We will be at the Central Ramada, which is near the Jackrabbit Road entrance to the park – look for
the balloons!  If the Jackrabbit Road lot is full, there is a parking lot that can be entered from the
Chaparral Road side of the park.  Event starts at Noon. Lunch and water will be provided.

Program will begin around 12:45pm, followed by a one-mile, optional walk around the lake.
There will be a DJ, photo booth, face painter, balloon artist, lawn games, an ice cream truck, and
more! 
Visit the sponsor tents and get ready for a fun raffle.

CATS along with TCI is proud to support this foundation that saves lives and improves the quality of
life for people affected by this syndrome and related conditions. If you are interested in
participating in this event, please call Mary Elemen @ 929-795-6555 or email @
elemen5555@sbcglobal.net.
 
CATS Prospect Picnic Event

Saturday, April 5, 11:30 am - 4:00 pm
Location: Paiute Park Ramada – Scottsdale

 
CATS will be hosting the annual Prospect Picnic event in Scottsdale. Watch for more info.
Directions: Enter the park from 66 St, just south of Osborn Road. Osborn Road is south of Indian
School Road. Follow blue signs to the parking lot area.


